AHPC AGM 18.01.14

[bookmark: _GoBack]1 – Apologies Janruary 
Lauren Arnold and Helen Sheldrake were unable to attend.

2- Committee Report/Feedback
We have had a good year, members present were pleased with the performance of the club. 

3 –Treasurers Report
After a bad year last year we opened with £2,606.20 and closed with £3,939.78 with a total profit of £1,333.58. Significant additional costs of replacement trophies totalled c£400. Membership and class entries have increased year on year. 

4 – Appointments / Resignations
Elaine Arnold reappointed as Chairperson, Jackie Thompson reappointed as Vice Chairperson, Lauren Arnold reappointed as Secretary and Helen Sheldrake reappointed as Treasurer.

5 – Fees 
All fees agreed to be maintained at the current level. £4 per class for members, £6 per class for non-members. Membership at £10 before 5th May, £12 thereafter.

6 – Buy Back Scheme
As a result of last years investment in the buy back scheme the May show will need minimal rosettes this year, reducing the cost to the club next season. All members present agreed that this was a success and should remain in place – 3 standard rosettes for £1, Championship / Annual show rosettes 50p, Presentation Evening rosettes £2, Overall Category Presentation Rosettes £3. 

7 – Working Hunter
It was agreed by all members present that the Working Hunter classes will no longer run. Some of the Working Hunter Jumps will be painted for use in the show jumping and practice ring. 

8 – Trophies
We will continue to replace poor condition trophies.

9 – Schedule Amendments
· Ex Racer Classes – It was agreed that the Pure Thoroughbred class will now become the Ex-racehorse class.
· Removal of lunch break in Showjumping – This was agreed by all members present
· Lead Rein Classes -  Lead rein competitors will have their own ‘Members League Table’ across a total of four classes, judged and placed seperatley, keepsake trophy at the annual show and members points accrued in the league table for each class with a Perpetual Presentation Evening trophy for the overall lead rein champion.
· Novice Adult Ridden- to be moved to the first class after the lunch break
· Ridden Pony – To be moved further up the schedule and into Ring 2 due to class delays at the end of the day.

10 – AOB
· Raffle prizes for the first four shows will continue to be donated and the monies raised will continue to provide prizes for the annual show
· Suggested that a volunteer will be sent out to sell raffle tickets on the day
· Eligible charity for monies raised in the August charity show will be again nominated as a vote from competitors in the May and June Shows.
· Suggested that a Gymkhana be organised over the summer  
· Field rent for 2014 to be established
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